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            All throughout high school, I was preparing myself for college.  I took the hardest classes that I could.  I took AP classes and I did Running Start my junior and senior year of high school.  Running Start is a program that lets students take a class at a community college for free and have it count for both high school and college credit.  Luckily for me, my high school was located right across the street from a community college.  Between Running Start and AP credits, I ended up only a couple credits shy of being a sophomore when I started out at Portland State University.  I was told that I could take either a freshman inquiry class, or a transfer inquiry.  I chose the freshman inquiry because I felt more like a freshman and I am in a program called Freshman Year Experience (FYE).  Basically FYE is just a couple of floors in Ondine that are only freshman.  Later on in the year, I was told that I had been misinformed at the beginning of the year, and I should have taken the transfer inquiry.  Now I need to talk to an adviser or somebody, but I have learned that finding somebody who actually knows what they are talking about is a rather rare find at Portland State.  

However, I will persevere in my quest to find somebody to advise me.  Perseverance is something that I have personally learned.  For example, I have learned that even though it might be the middle of the night, and I might be exhausted, it is important to keep on writing that paper so I can pass that class.  What I have failed to learn is how to not procrastinate.  But I go through this every year.  It should not be that I have to finish that paper in order to pass the class, it should be that I have to finish it in order to get an A in the class.  Because that is what I am capable of.  In my freshman inquiry class, Professor Bianco has assigned many things with the hope of teaching us better time management.  I however, am beginning to believe that I might always be a procrastinator.  And there is nothing I can do about it until I actually want to do something about it.  Actually, this applies to many things affecting my life currently.  

I feel a little disappointed that I chose to go to Portland State.  My house is in Vancouver and that is really close.  I tried to live in two places at once and that did not really work.  I focused so much on my friends in Vancouver, that it was ok that I hadn’t really made any friends at school.  Unfortunately, it is not a good idea to put all of your eggs in one basket.  Even though I only have about a month left, I am trying to connect more with people and be more open to the whole college experience.  It has been weird to go to a school that does not have a real sense of community.  Portland State is not like other schools, which has its pros and cons.  One pro is that it is a very diverse experience.  I feel like I have been put into an environment that is really outside of what I usually am.  

Another thing about my first year is my work experience.  I just quit my job recently for a combination of reasons.  I could not stand my boss, I needed more time for homework, and gas prices were too high.  Hopefully I will put all of my new free time to good use and stop procrastinating on stuff.  So that is what I’m going to try and do for the second half of this quarter.  Open up to new experiences, connect with people, and not procrastinate.  

